IRRT Executive Committee Conference Call Minutes 
2:00 – 3:00 p.m., Friday, January 21, 2011 via Skype
Present: Pat (Chair), Delin (ALA International Relations Office), Em Claire (ALA Executive Board Member and IRRT Liaison), Eve (Chair-Elect), Joan (Member-at-Large), John (Member-at-Large; IRRT Orientation/Mentoring Committee Chair), Marilyn (Roundtable Councilor), Win (Secretary/Treasurer)
1. Appointment of 2 or 3 people to the IRC International Strategic Plan Task Force (Pat)
· Pat indicated the need of forming a task force to work with IRC in developing its international strategic plan.  John asked if the representatives have to be from this Board or just IRRT members.  Pat indicated that they can be in either position.  

· Joan suggested Susan Schuner since she has been involved in the development of the recent ALA 2011-2015 Strategic Plan.  Pat recommended Joan and Beth Cramer, Co-Chair of IRRT International Visitors Center Committee.

· The Board approved the three representatives.  Pat will contact them about their availability.

2.   Emerging leaders request for International Reception tickets (Pat)
· Pat asked the Board if we want to support this idea, proposed by this year’s IRRT EL Team.  The goal is to get new ALA members interested in IRRT

· The Board discussed the following issues: 
· Financial commitment: up to 25 tickets at $40 per ticket ($1,000 total).  Space is limited at the Reception

· Logistics: the winners will receive the ticket after they complete their volunteer work 

· Collaboration with NMRT 

· Eligibility   

· Involvement

· After discussion, the proposal is approved with the following amendments to the original EL proposal: 
· Up to 12 free tickets will be given to IRRT members and up to 12 free tickets will be given to non-IRRT members; 
· Recipients will volunteer at either the International Visitors Center or the Orientation session.

3. Finalize one purpose statement for Endowment Fund (Pat)

· The Board discussed the recommendation from Lea and Jordan that the interest incomes from IRRT endowment fund will be used to fund the cost of IRRT members to travel and attend IRRT program.
· The Board discussed following idea: establishing a travel award, eligibility, purpose of the travel
· After discussion, the Board agreed that interest income from IRRT endowment will fund a travel award for international speakers presenting at ALA IRRT programs.  Pat will inform Lea and Jordan about this decision.
4. Preconference and Orientation/Mentoring schedule (Pat)
· Delin notified Paula Smith, Co-chair of IRRT Preconference program, and John that ALA President’s program will start at 4 pm, instead of 5 pm, on Friday.  We will have to adjust the schedule of the Orientation session and IRRT Preconference.  The following three options were proposed:  

· Preconference  8 – 12  Lunch 12:30 – 2:00  Orientation 2:30 – 4:00

· Preconference  8:30-12:15 Lunch 12:45-2:00 Orientation 2:30-4:00
· Preconference 8:30 – 12:30 Lunch 1:00 – 2:30  Orientation 3:00 – 4:00

· The Board discussed about the length of the each program; its starting/ending time; efficient ways to distributing prizes; vendor contributions; and possibility of not offering refreshment to save time and money. 

· John also brought up an idea of ordering bulk of IRRT pens as souvenir for international visitors.  The cost ranges from 33 to 50 cents per pen.  

· After discussion, the Board chose option 2 as the new schedule with the ending time at 3:45 PM.  The length if Orientation session will be shortened from 1 hour and 30 minutes to 1 hour and 15 minutes; the Preconference program will end at 12:15 pm, instead of 12:30 pm.  The Board also agreed to continue offering refreshment, which costs between $400 to $500. 
· Pat asked John to get a quote of IRRT pens, so we can discuss it at next Board meeting.
5. New committee or current committee to maintain iPALS links from last year's emerging leaders (Pat)
· Pat indicated that we need to maintain the iPALS free web links (http://sites.google.com/site/irrtfreelinks/library-advocacy), compiled by last year’s Emerging Leaders.  She inquired the Board if this task should be managed by a new committee or by an existing committee.  Eve suggested the Publishing Committee; Delin suggested the Connections Committee.  Pat indicated that the Chair of Publishing Committee has dropped out of ALA and currently there is no successor.  

· After discussion, the Board agreed to assign this task to the Connections Committee.  Pat will consult with Robin, Chair of Connections Committee, and we will continue this discussion at next meeting.

6. Memorial Resolution for Edward Swanson at Annual Conference (Pat / Marilyn)

· Marilyn informed the Board that she is going to work with ALCTS to establish a Memorial Resolutions for Edward Swanson.  She reported that she has connected with the ALCTS Councilor, but she needed to collect more information about Edward’s international activities.  
· Pat pointed out that on the IFLA listserv there were a few relevant postings and she will forward them, as well as other useful information, to Marilyn. 

7. ALA Presidential Citations (Joan)
· Joan reported that the committee has received thirteen applications and is reviewing them.  They plan to narrow down the nomination to four by voting; then provide them to Roberta Stevens, ALA President.  She had talked to Roberta about it.  
8. International Reception (Pat)
· Pat reported that there are seven IRRT members in Louisiana.  She emailed all of them, inquiring their willingness to help out this year’s Reception.  She received one response, who is in Japan, with some suggestions.  Em Claire also recommended Pat to contact Michael Golrick, Head of Reference at State Library of Louisiana.  He lives in New Orleans and is very active at ALA Council.  Pat will be contacting him.

· Joan asked if we have any possible hosting site.  Delin indicated that she has several potential sites to look at.  Pat also indicated that Michael Golrick might have some suggestions.  The site for 2006 IRRT Reception at World Trade Center is no longer available.

· Pat indicated that she will continue to work on this task.
(Eve left the discussion due to other commitment)

9. Literacy Assembly questions (Pat)
· Due to time constraint, we can discuss it later.

10. Others
· In responding to Joan’s question at Mid-Winter on the income from Scholarship Bash, Em Claire reported that the revenue from the Bash supports eight Spectrum scholars each year.
· John asked the Board members to assist him in identifying a speaker from New Orleans for the Orientation session.  Pat indicated that she is working on it and is going to contact the speaker at 2006 ALA Conference, who was from Tulane University and had since left.  He might know possible speakers.
· Joan asked Pat to provide her names of new IRRT committee assignment, so she can update the IRRT Web site.  Pat indicated that she will forward Joan the names and any committee report.  Joan stated that she will also load any meeting agenda and minutes to the IRRT Wiki as well.  

· Win reported that he had discussed with Delin about moving forward the $200 contribution to the Haiti Relief fund and $100 to the Spectrum fund from IRRT budget.  Regarding to the transfer of $5,000 from IRRT budget to IRRT Campaign fund, we will not be able to do it since we have not established an IRRT Endowment Fund.  At Michael Dowling’s suggestion, Win will do a paper transfer of $5,000 on the IRRT budget report.  Pat suggested the Board to consider another transfer at a later time, so we can reach the $25,000 goal before ALA Annual.  Win indicated that once we have the report from ALA Conference Service regarding the revenue from last year’s IRRT Reception, we will have a better idea about our current financial situation and can discuss if we can contribute more to the Campaign fund.
1

